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When trust is lost in human relationships, it’s a difficult
thing to regain.  Our federal government in so many critically
important ways has proved to be so untrustworthy, that often
one’s first inclination is to look for the lie or evidence of
conspiracy in any news.  A combination of concern for the
nation’s founding ideals, a solid education and the ability to
think  through  and  approach  information  critically  without
concern for what is discovered, is the hallmark of such a
person.  To be called a “conspiracy theorist” is today at once
a badge of honor and proof positive that one has not been
taken in by the global propaganda machine.

Are there some wackos out there?  Certainly, but wackos and
their wackiness run to all persuasions and walks of life.  The
old saying ”Just because I’m paranoid doesn’t mean I don’t
have  enemies”  could  well  be  paraphrased  about  conspiracy
theorists.   But  then,  if  not  for  purposes  of  blanket
condemnation as a preemptive strike against exposure, why even
the term?

What conspiracy?  The short answer is that there are and have
been a lot of relatively minor ones which appear to support
one major one.  First, a little history you’ll most likely
recall.

Conspiracies in places of great power have occurred and shaped
the political landscape throughout history, to the point of
being a cliche′.  Julius Caesar’s assassination, the murders
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of  the  Knights  Templar,  Mary  Queen  of  Scots’  plots,  Guy
Fawkes’ plot to blow up English Parliament, Richard III’s
murder of the little princes, Lincoln’s assassination, Sergei
Kirov’s  assassination  by  Stalin  cohorts,  Hitler’s
assassination of Roehm and the Brown Shirts, former Sec’y of
Defense James Forrestal, MLK/JFK/RFK/JFK, Jr., Ronald Reagan’s
assassination  attempt,  the  false  flag  Fast  &  Furious  –
conspiracies all.  Vince Foster, 9/11, Seth Rich, Jeffrey
Epstein?  Very likely as well. However, they are merely a few
which one may have read about.  There have been so many more.

The  point  is  that  it  is  more  reasonable  to  suspect  a
conspiracy, than it is to brush off such events as simply
random  acts  with  little  extended  meaning,  especially  when
readily available evidence upsets the official explanations or
media  reports.  That’s  where  critical  thinking  comes  into
play.  When the story doesn’t add up with the evidence seeming
to make no sense, one needs to examine such events in a larger
context.

It’s far easier today for powerful forces to hide conspiracies
than  it  was  in  past  centuries.   Government  personnel  can
simply “classify” information to protect it from exposure, a
vehicle unavailable to the private sector.  An allied press
protects its owners and government benefactors with outright
lies and half-truths or by simply failing to report or to
investigate.  Knowing of the CIA’s involvement with the press,
it’s not difficult to believe that they may well be the source
of so many false narratives which a monolithic press then run
with  in  lockstep,  “Russian  Collusion”  for  example.   With
enormous wealth concentrated in the hands of relatively few
elites in and out of government, control of information has
been fairly easy for those powers.[1]

Today’s developed western world is increasingly characterized
by a classical fascist co-dependency of governments and huge
multi-national businesses and industries.  Players in this
incestuous game move back and forth between government and the



big industries.  Where the rank-and-file citizen relations
with their government is distant, relations between these huge
businesses and government is cozy: the FDA and Big Pharma, CIA
and media, or Military/Industrial complex and DOD for a few
examples.  Former members of congress often take positions as
“consultants” with these private sector entities.

Recently, it has become obvious that control of the vote has
also come within their grasp and that they have become so
powerful that, in this, they don’t seem to care how obvious
the  fraud.   The  money  behind  them  is  apparently  their
assurance  that  nothing  will  be  done  about  it.

So many contradictions and sometimes outright impossibilities
attend  numerous  “official  explanations”  and  investigations
that its difficult not to suspect a cover-up.

9/11 is an example.  First, one has to believe that Jihadis
from another part of the world, who know only how to take off
in a jetliner, not land one, can penetrate Washington, DC
airspace  with  no  transponder  and  attack  the  Pentagon.  
Absurd…  But then, one must also believe that kerosene (jet
fuel) can melt steel and that, having done so, massive towers
will collapse neatly into their own footprint, including one
47-story tower which wasn’t hit.

Forgetting even the chemistry, physics and logistics of the
attacks, eyewitness and first-responder testimonies refute the
official story.  In New York, firemen told of explosions as
the squibs (planted explosives used in planned demolitions)
detonated in the collapse sequences.

Eyewitnesses at the Pentagon told of what they took to be a
drone, smaller than a 757 and not painted in United Airlines
livery, hitting the building at a location away from the site
of the most damage.  People who were inside, told of the
explosion creating the big hole we all saw, as coming from
within, not without.  Where the alleged jetliner was said to



have struck, there were no seats or luggage found nor were
there any furrows in the ground which would have been made by
engines hanging below the wing, a fact evident in photos.

There are many entirely credible video documentaries on the
subject.  “9/11:Anatomy of a Great Deception” is one.  Re. the
Pentagon, these are of interest: web.archive.org

Forensic Facts of The 9/11 Pentagon Attack, pdf

Then, there were the nanothermite traces found in the WTC
rubble.  This is a weapons grade incendiary which burns at
temperatures far above the temperature needed to melt steel. 
It is made at only a few places on Earth and would have been
unobtainable for the perps in the planes.  Remember how the
rubble burned for weeks after the incident?

But why?  Perhaps the New World Order/Great Reset, or “NWO” (I
use the terms interchangeably) provides some context.

A  few  of  the  direct  results  include  the  enormously
unconstitutional “Patriot Act”, a huge power grab by federal
authorities.  Let’s not forget that, fairly unique among the
world’s nations, the US population is an armed population. 
Those who might be seeking absolute power would necessarily
have to move slowly here.  They might find a domestic armed
force apart from the Dept. of Defense and not controlled by
state governors useful at some point.

9/11 caused national intelligence agencies to be consolidated
under a single figure, the Director of National Intelligence. 
Now only one figure was responsible for intelligence briefings
whereas  before,  many  were.   Great  power  was  thereby
concentrated in fewer hands.  The huge Department of Homeland
Security  (Homeland?   Really…?)  was  formed,  including  the
shakedowns  at  our  airports,  the  TSA,  and  the  various  DHS
prison camps around the country, one located near where I live
in Arizona.
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With the collapse of Bldg. 7, huge amounts of evidence in the
Enron investigation was destroyed, including much more of both
IRS corporate tax fraud cases and Secret Service cases.[2]

Last and definitely not least, it started more than 20 years
of non-stop war in the Middle East, featuring no winning, no
WMD’s found – hugely profitable for many and dovetailing with
a  New  World  Order  goal  of  global  societal  disruption.
 Millions departed what little was left of their lives, not
that they had much to begin with, to go to the EU where they
don’t work and don’ assimilate.  Another of the NWO goals is
“depopulation”.  There was plenty of death to go around in
those twenty years.

An excellent video documentary of the JFK assassination, “Dark
Legacy”, does an excellent job of explaining his murder.  They
make a case difficult to refute which puts G.H.W. Bush as
central to the plot, carried out by CIA figures.  They also
explain how the wound the president took from the “grassy
knoll”  shooter  was  handled  and  Oswald  made  the  patsy.  
Numerous other high political figures, present at the time,
were  said  to  have  had  foreknowledge  of  the  murder.  
Apparently,  those  behind  it  feared  Kennedy  would  pursue
disarmament with the USSR.  No arms race, no more Cold War; no
Vietnam,  billions  and  billions  of  dollars  not  spent  or
profited?

When Bush family acquaintance John Hinckley shot President
Ronald Reagan, a TV news correspondent on the scene, Judy
Woodruff,  said  that  at  least  one  shot  came  from  a  hotel
window.  Indeed, footage at the time showed a figure at one of
the windows.  Previously the Director of Central Intelligence,
now Vice President G.H.W. Bush had a few days prior been put
in charge of crisis management.  Roger Stone’s book on the
Bush’s says that any subsequent depictions have cropped out
the figure in the window.[3]

The FBI claimed that TWA Flight 800 was downed by a fuel tank



explosion.  However, residue from chemicals used in missile
explosives was found on seats recovered from the disaster and
many eyewitnesses saw a missile rise from the sea prior to the
explosion. Later thinking is that a Navy vessel in the area
shot  it  down,  believing  it  to  be  a  drone  in  a  military
exercise.  Conspiracy or accident?  Probably the latter.  The
conspiracy was in the FBI lying about the accident.

Given  their  performances  in  the  episodes  of  the  Branch
Davidian slaughter and that of Ruby Ridge, followed later by
their interference in the 2016 presidential election, what’s
new?   Then,  we  were  recently  treated  to  them  labelling
concerned parents who were unhappy with their school board
“domestic terrorists”.   It’s also come out, nowhere more
chillingly than in the “Twitter Files”, that they linked with
social media giants to direct them in censorship of news and
commentary critical of Biden leading up to the 2016 election. 
Ditto the 2020 election and Covid episode.  The CIA and DHS
figured into these travesties as well.

Clearly those in power have no problem using the agencies
badly and illegally, nor do those in the agencies seem to mind
carrying  out  their  instructions.  “We  were  only  following
orders.”  Haven’t we heard that before somewhere?

Then there was 1/6/21.  Let’s look at that event in the
context  of  Great  Reset  goals  as  well.   President  Trump’s
election and term in office was about “Make America (not the
world) Great Again” and “America First”.  The two political
initiatives and the huge popularity of the thrust, flew smack
into the face of the powerful, globalist Great Reset crowd and
their aims.

Among other of their devices to weaken US sovereignty, Trump
denied the globalists both US entanglement in the Paris Accord
and Trans Pacific Partnership.  Given another term, and wiser
about choosing staff as well as newly apprised of the workings
of the Deep State, he was set to tear down much more of the
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globalist construction in the USA, thirty years or more in the
making.

One theory has it that Deep State plants were embedded in the
crowd outside the Capitol Building that day.  There appears to
be some evidence to support that claim.  At a point just prior
to  a  House  motion  by  two  representatives  to  delay  the
certification was set to happen – a motion which, had it been
made,  would  have  provided  a  basis  for  a  Supreme  Court
examination of the election – the alarm was sounded of the
demonstrators entering the building.  Pence and Pelosi et al
were ushered out of the chamber.  The delay was all they
needed; the motion never happened.  Pence had given us his
gift, Biden/Harris.

Is there anything to this idea?  Given everything else leading
up  to  the  certification  and  following,  including  what
increasingly  appear  to  be  kangaroo  court  trials  of
demonstration participants, who’s to say there isn’t?  Yet
whatever the truth, another huge obstacle to the Great Reset
and  their  forces,  Trump,  had  been  removed.   NWO  mission
accomplished?

Lastly, we come to Covid-19.  There is much here at all sorts
of levels.  Perhaps let’s first examine “gain-of-function”
work  on  otherwise  innocuous  viruses.   Why  would  any
organization seek to make a virus deadly to humanity?  The
explanation given by enthusiasts is that they can then be used
to pre-emptively develop vaccines against the advent of some
related contagion.  But why any military, DOD involvement?
Unlike chemical weapons which can be contained in a tactical
area, contagion from viruses can’t be contained.  Loosed, it
spreads over enormous, even global areas as we witnessed. 
Given that it can’t be contained, then it’s purpose could also
be to attack everyone.  We saw first-hand how the official
justification  worked  out.   What  aims  then  are  served  by
universal illness and depopulation?



It’s plain to see who profits from such contagion: The big
pharmaceutical companies.  Who else?  New World Order/Great
Reset proponents and their goals of depopulation are certainly
served, especially when the products falsely termed “vaccines”
were mandated for all and then went on to cause fertility
problems in women.

Others who write here have gone into far more detail on the
subject so I won’t belabor the many other issues involved from
which the nasty smell of systemic corruption is emanating.  It
must be noted, however, that a principal beneficiary of the
entire disease span was the federal government’s power over
the  individual.   John  Tamny  correctly  notes  that  because
viruses have been with us since the dawn of mankind, the
origin of Covid was irrelevant.  What was relevant for Tamny
was  how  the  government  used  it  to  destroy  freedom.  It
continues that effort with the Biden administration seeking
legal means by which to use a 1944 law concerning rubbish and
sanitation to demand that all wear masks.

People were frightened and compelled to wear the hideous,
uncomfortable  masks  which  blocked  no  viruses.   They  were
similarly  compelled  to  be  injected  with  unsafe  and  toxic
materials which did not prevent their infection with the Covid
virus.  Most believed it to be a good idea.  After all, while
actively censoring and suppressing any contradictions to their
narratives,  the  government,  media  and  a  well-hushed  world
medical establishment told the people that the stuff was both
safe and effective. The Vax did, though, cause many thousands
of deaths and permanent, disabling and incurable autoimmune
diseases.  Physicians are reporting a huge uptick since 2020
in the recurrence of cancers in those vaxxed who had been in
remission.

With  the  government  causing  small  businesses,  those  they
selectively deemed “nonessential”, to be closed because of the
virus,  millions  of  people  lost  their  jobs,  savings  and
businesses.   Small  business,  not  big  businesses,  are  the
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largest employers in the USA.

NWO goals feature global, one-world government.  President
Biden has recently concluded an agreement with the UN’s World
Health Organization, putting it in charge of determining for
Americans what is and what is not a “pandemic” as well as how
the population will be directed to behave.

Why a UN organization to direct Americans?  Are no American
organizations fit to determine what Americans should do?  The
legal questions of such a cession of our sovereignty aside,
are we ready to have the UN dictate our laws to us?  Are the
bio labs in Ukraine, owned by the US, preparing the next
pandemic?  Is that why Biden is so intent on spending billions
on  Ukraine  to  keep  Russia  out,  while  paying  almost  no
attention to the poor folks in E. Palestine, Ohio?  (The
Ukraine involvement is another NWO front, which I’ve dealt
with elsewhere so won’t pursue again here.)

When one looks over the people occupying the seats of power in
Washington, in the context of the past twenty-three years of
US history, is there any reason not to look for or suspect
conspiracies?  And who, other than those defending the guilty,
would coin the term and deride “conspiracy theorists”?

Why do we tolerate this accelerating perfidy in our government
and the persons we place in positions of trust who permit it? 
Really, is there any reason now not to know that they are one
big conspiracy and demand that the perps be rooted out and
brought  to  justice?   Certainly,  to  sit  in  the  halls  of
congress is to know these things.  Why aren’t they talking to
us?  One thing is clear, however: they’re making the people
who see conspiracies look really good.

© 2023 Jeffery Dover – All Rights Reserved

E-Mail Jeffery Dover: jeffd1815@gmail.com

Footnotes:

mailto:jeffd1815@gmail.com


[1]
https://www.webfx.com/blog/internet/the-6-companies-that-own-

[2]
https://whatreallyhappened.com/WRHARTICLES/wtc_documents_lost.
html

[3]  The  Bush  Crime  Family:  The  Inside  Story  of  a  Family
Dynasty 

https://whatreallyhappened.com/WRHARTICLES/wtc_documents_lost.html
https://whatreallyhappened.com/WRHARTICLES/wtc_documents_lost.html

